ASSOCIATION REPORTS – APRIL 2019
CALLINGTON

Our report is rather weather related.
The planned AGM on the first Friday in February was postponed on the advice of Town Hall staff who advised that the streets were too icy to try and get there. The next available date for committee members was the beginning of March when the weather was at least not freezing so a goodly number were persuaded to come and partake of a little cheese and wine after the main business of the meeting.
Our first planned event was a Plod and a Pint to visit Tavistock woodlands and then return to a local Cornish pub for lunch. Unfortunately, both legs of the journey entailed crossing the bridge at Gunnislake which was impassable for three weeks. Another reschedule is necessary later in the summer.
We are currently preparing to go to our German twin town next Thursday for 5 days. 20 flying, 2 going by train and one driving himself via Berlin and various other destinations. 20 representatives from our French twin town Guipavas will also be present and an excellent programme has been prepared for us.
No doubt we will report back to the rest of our members at our May BBQ held at the home of two committee members whose name is not Lumley.
MayFest will be happening again in Callington this year and as usual we are calling on members to host the group of 14 dancers and musicians from Landerneau, just up river from Guipavas, who will add colour to the day. All are welcome.
In June another committee member will open her home to an afternoon of Strawberries and Smite which is a new event on our calendar. Weather permitting it should be a very enjoyable afternoon.
Sue Lumley

LISKEARD

In Liskeard there are interested people but, of those who might have done so, no-one seemed willing to take a lead, leaving it to those who are already very busy. The council has elections very soon, and then there will be involvement with the Europeans. They will be having a meeting in September to gauge renewed interest. A certain amount may depend on who wins in the elections. Brexit does not present a good impression from our side but, in my opinion, gives the twinning an extra importance.


There is a certain irony in my writing at the moment as I am not writing from Quimperlé but from the nearby port of Lorient. This is a modern town though on mediæval roots. It is much more modern than old and is developing a new charm of its own. As a Nazi naval (especially U-boat) base and part of Hitler's Atlantic Wall, it was bombed to bits but has really made something of itself today. There is an interesting link with Quimperlé in that the U-boat crews needed food, especially, apparently, beef. An abattoir and processor was built in Quimperlé. To cut a long story short, after the War, rather than let it run down, the town council took it in hand and later found private management. Bigard, as it became, is now, I believe, the biggest company of its kind in France and supplies the big supermarkets. It has been joined by Socopa Meat and other companies. It is this kind of enterprise which I admire so much in Brittany and it would be good if twinning could lead to some inspiration in Cornwall. There have been some good developments re fishing in the St Austell area but there is so much more to be done instead of building houses all the time. Beatrice could say something about horticultural marketing.

I will finish with a mention of Lorient's electric ferry. Not batteries, but high capacity condensers, which can be charged enough to give an hour's running in the few minutes that passengers are put ashore and new ones brought aboard. The boat was built locally (2013) and the condensers near Quimper. I am hoping to live here (Lorient or Quimperlé) and would love to show visitors some of these things. A visit to the Lorient shop of La Belle Iloise fish processors might open some eyes, too. 

Roger Holmes

LOSTWITHIEL

I have little to add to our report given at January's meeting except to say that our coffee morning held earlier this month was extremely successful.  We are hosting our 40th Anniversary exchange visit in June (14th - 16th) and are trying to organise a visit worthy of the occasion.  As seems to be very common with a lot of Cornish organisations I have been involved with, there seems to be a reluctance in our Association to spend the money we have raised.  People are so used to helping out and making do that some of our members are taking on too much during our hosting which, I believe, will spoil their experience and risk burn out.  We will visit Pleyber Christ in September (20th to 22nd) and no visits are planned for 2020, which I fear may be taken as an opportunity by some members to step down from twinning.

Nick Warrick
NEWQUAY

2019 has so far been a very good year for our association, with a record number of members joining, and excellent numbers at our social events.
We now await, in two weeks, the arrival of our friends from the Lord Russell Association in Dinard, who are bringing 34 visitors to enjoy the delights of Newquay. During their four-day visit, they will have trips out to Tintagel & Boscastle, and to Pencarrow House, who are providing French-speaking guides. As well as lunches at both locations, our guests are invited to two meals with the members of our association: the Gala Dinner at the Atlantic Hotel, and a buffet meal at Newquay Golf Club. There are several new visitors among the group, including the new President of the Lord Russell Association and the Deputy Mayor of Dinard, so a good impression must be made.
Our fundraising for the visit has centred, as always, round social events which we hold in St Michael’s church hall, and which are well supported by our members, and in recent months these have included our usual Christmas Party, a French Evening in March, and a Wine and Cheese Evening in April.

Brian Battye

TRURO-MORLAIX
This year marks the 40th anniversary of the signing of the Twinning Charter between Truro and Morlaix so we are having a particularly busy year. We have already had a Xmas chilli con carne lunch and beetle drive (a change from going to a hotel for a Xmas meal), a crêpe night on Shrove Tuesday and a games evening with pasties. These are fund-raisers but also of course important for social cohesion and enjoyment.
We had an Immersion Visit in March, when 7 members went to Morlaix for the weekend with the aim of improving our language skills and getting to know our hosts in an informal way. Our AGM was on 28th March, attended by a good number of members despite being in an unusual venue as our City Hall is out of commission for a long period while the Hall for Cornwall is being refurbished. We have a new Committee with some ‘old’ and some welcome new members on it. Margaret George continues as Chair, with Alison Mandeville as Vice-Chair and Secretary, and Peter Coxwell as Treasurer.
We are expecting an official visit from the French in May and this will have a group of 28 members who will be hosted in families, plus civic representatives from Morlaix and the 3 Communes which make up the Pays de Morlaix – so there will be the Deputy Mayor of Morlaix plus 3 other Mayors, one Councillor and, and 3 of these are bringing their spouse. Although these representatives were invited by the Mayor and City Council of Truro and ourselves, thankfully their travel and hotel expenses are being met by the Pays de Morlaix Twinning Association, who are a lot richer than we are. We have had a grant of £1000 from the City Council to help with our celebrations and the rest of our funds come from our members. We are concentrating the programme on Truro itself, with time in the city, including a visit to Shelterbox and to a boat-builder. We are having a reception and meal at Truro School on the Saturday evening and this will be the major expense as it is of course free for the French visitors and also their hosts. Once this visit is over, we shall be able to look forward to our return visit to Morlaix planned for September, which hopefully will be a lot more relaxing for us! We are using the year to raise the profile of Twinning in the City and will be having an article in the free Community Times magazine and a publicity stall in the library. Plus the usual calendar of activities – a ‘May Day’ walk on 29th April, a cream tea and TCC boules both in June, our own Eddie Jones boules and barbecue in August, an Immersion Visit to Truro in October, and a themed evening in November. 
Busy times ……….. 
Margaret George
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